
Public Works 

Concerns/ Issues: 

1. Beach usage with large amounts of people. Again, we had trouble with the bathrooms for 

fall fest. Plugged toilets and septic unable to keep up. Need to investigate Portlets for 

large events. Bob suggests over 80 people.  

2. A failing culvert on Old Stage Road and Reynolds Road. Needs to be scheduled for next 

year. Funding to be discussed at budget season.  

3. Highbridge repair: we are working on the bridge approach and expansion joint. Tyler 

needing advice on shutting the bridge down for repairs or if 1 lane of travel needs to be 

allowed. Also repair of the epoxy coating will need to be calculated for repair as well.  

4. Driveway/right of way permit issued on Polly Hubbard Road. The driveway work does 

not meet code, and culvert was installed partially on the neighbor’s property. The 

neighbor wants it removed from their property.  The homeowner hasn’t heard back from 

the contractor that did the work, but a formal letter should be sent to document the 

issues and the need for correction. 

5. School Parking lot Contract/ Bid. Due Tues Oct. 7th 1pm. I think we are higher priced 

than we need to be. Are we bidding? It’s a three-year bid. What dollar amount? The 

$45000 that we billed last year is too high.  

6. The Capital Plan is still in the works.  

7. Culvert Replacement on Georgia Mountain causing issues. A larger excavator is needed 

than expected due to large rocks and concrete header. I have money I can move from 

other lines to cover the overage.  

8. Should Blacktop be on the capital plan due to it being one of the town’s most expensive 

assets? Should this factor in with impact fees? 

9. Has the new Garage been calculated into the formula for Impact fees. This changes the 

value of the Department and the amount of money that we receive from impact fees.   

10. Bobs last day is September 28th at the beach for the year. We normally close the 

bathrooms the first week of October. Are we good having the last day be September 

28th?  

11. Waiting for the last couple of quotes for truck purchase. I will have quotes and a 

recommendation for your next meeting.  

12. Fire Department tanks are still leaking. Waiting for directions from Camp Precast. They 

have the employee that did the work out on medical right now and are unable to talk to 

him.  

13. While reviewing the capital budget we should get rid of stuff we don’t need like the 

Zamboni and ice rink.  

14. I can try and attend Monday night Selectboard meetings and leave early another time 

during the week and see how it goes. I want to make sure that other obligations for the 

job are still able to be completed. As everyone is aware when we switched to a 40 hour a 

week schedule from a 45 hour a week schedule there is 25 hours less work able to be 

completed each week. I am on Vacation for the September 23 meeting.   

 


